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Dear Readers,

 

       I don't know how it was at your schools, but at mine, the Winter Bagrut went surprisingly smoothly. The students came out smiling and said that the tests were "nice". I don't know whether it's time to worry yet, but at least they didn't tell me how easy it was! When that happens, I really worry! In any case, it's over and the stress has gone down a few notches for a while.

 

      In my travels around as a literature counselor, I've been answering questions and listening to concerns about the new program. It occurs to me that we should all be pooling our ideas for lessons and suggestions for pieces to teach at ETAI conferences and/or in the Forum. If you've had a few lessons which have gone over particularly well with your students, whether about a piece on one of the official lists, or one that your staff has chosen to do for the log, consider presenting it at an upcoming conference or writing it up for the Forum.  Think about keeping track of activities and your students' reactions to them for a presentation at the summer conference in Jerusalem.  As a new teacher almost 25 years ago, I found those who were willing to share ideas like these invaluable. I didn't have to discover the wheel on my own. Now, in a way, we are all new teachers exploring a new program. Let's take advantage of the community of teachers we have created.

 

        Speaking of sharing and conferences, there are two mini-conferences coming up in the next month: Nes Ziona, on February 6th, and Har VaGai on February 10th. If you live within comfortable traveling distance, plan to attend.  If you have ideas you'd like to share in writing, The Forum awaits your articles, which you should submit by February 10th. The Spring Conference will be held in Haifa on April 13th. A call for papers for that conference and details about the day will be coming soon.  Information about all ETAI activities can be seen on the ETAI site - http://www.etai.org.il/ 

 

          Recently there have been some questions and comments about receiving gmul for attendance at conferences. Just to clarify the issue – gmul comes from the Ministry of Ed, not from ETAI, so we must follow their rules. We realize that gmul for attendance at last summer's conference has been slow in coming, due to a bureaucratic problem at the Ministry, but we are assured that it is coming soon. Conferences of one day or less, at this point, do not qualify for gmul, unless they are part of a course. We are looking into the possibility of linking shorter conferences into a recognized course, but at the moment, it is just at the dream stage. 

 

           Finally, I'd like to bring our new office address (same office, new POB) to your attention:  ETAI Office,  POB 36206,  Jerusalem 91361. 

 

           Here's wishing you a satisfying and healthy winter! Looking forward to seeing you at one of ETAI's upcoming events.

 

            All the best,

                   Mitzi Geffen, ETAI Chair

